
Newsletter 
No. 6.           29th November 2024 

Website: www.ourladys.devon.sch.uk 

Facebook: Our Lady’s Catholic Primary School, Barnstaple          Telephone: 01271 345164 

In Our Lady’s Catholic Primary School we learn about God and try to follow his footsteps by 

showing care and respect for one another. 

Dear Parents and Carers  
 
As mentioned in the previous newsletter, Mrs Tucker 
will be leaving the school at the end of this term. We 
are delighted to announce that Mr Smale will be 
joining Our Lady’s as part of the Y3 teaching team.  
 
Last week, the Chaplaincy Team did an amazing job 
organising and running the Our Lady’s Bake Off 2024. 
They raised £148.78 to help purchase more Bibles for 
the school, although there is still more money to 
come in for this. This week, the Chaplaincy Team 
continued to spread joy by visiting Norah Bellot 
Court, our local retirement home. They represented 
the school beautifully.   
 
The whole school had a visit from our local police 
community support officer’s on Monday, they learnt 
about road safety, stranger danger and were able to 
ask questions about the Police and their local 
community.  
 
As we move into the season of Advent, we begin to 
prepare for the birth of Jesus and the celebration of 
Christmas. Therefore it is a really busy time in school; 
children are working hard in their lessons and 
preparing for forthcoming events. A list of these 
events are outlined in today’s newsletter. 
 
Monday the 2nd of December will see the return of 
the Travelling Crib. The Travelling Crib will travel 
around to different houses over the Advent period, at 
some point your child will be given the opportunity to 
take it home. It will come equipped with guidance. 

Our Lady’s School takes incidents of bullying, including on-line safety seriously.  For further information the school’s policy is available on our website or please see your child’s 

class teacher if you have any concerns.  www.safer.internet.org.uk 

A reminder that The Nativity celebration will be 
held at St Mary’s Church on Thursday the 19th of 
December, doors open at 10.15am (starting at 
10.30am) and we welcome as many family 
members as possible to join us.   
 
Wishing you all a peaceful weekend. God Bless. 
 
Rob Meech, Executive Headteacher and Lorna 
Wilby, Head of School 

Autumn Term Dates 
Mon 2nd Dec Travelling Cribs sent home 
Wed 4th Dec Swimming Y4 
Fri 6th Dec  PTFA School Disco 
Fri 6th Dec  Choir Visit to Memory Café at 
   Library 
Mon 9th Dec CAFOD Assembly 
Tue 10th Dec Y4 and 5 trip to see Dick  
   Whittington at PETROC 
Wed 11th Dec Last Swimming Y4 
Weds 11th Dec Y5/6 Girls Football Competition 
Wed 11th Dec Advent Mass 10am at church 
Tue 17th Dec Choir Visit to Silverhill  Lodge 
Wed 18th Dec Christmas Dinner and Jumper Day 
Thu 19th Dec Nativity 10.30 am (doors open at 
   10.15am) at St Mary’s church 
Fri 20th Dec Children’s Chocolate Raffle 
Fri 20th Dec Last day of term 
Mon 6th Jan Children Return to School 
Wed 15th Jan Primary  School place for Sept 
   2025 school places to be in by 
   today. 
 

The next newsletter will go home on:  Friday  13th December 2024 



 
Barn-a-b’s at Our Lady’s  

 Due to the young age of our current 
children; we have more 2 year olds than 3 
year olds we have decided to stay in 
school, whilst the older children take part 
in the nativity.  

 
We do lots of special things for Christmas.  We will 
join in some of the nativity rehearsals so that the 
children get a feel for the production. We will record 
them singing their songs that they have been learning, 
and we will dress them up in our costumes that we 
have in school. 
 
We hope to invite you in for mince pies and singing in 
the last week of term, more details later. 
 
Just a reminder that we have fruit for snack in the 
morning. We try to limit sugar intake in preschool. We 
offer the children milk or water, and the fruit or 
vegetable of the day.  
 
Please keep us updated with any new details for you 
or your child eg. new phone number, allergies etc. 
 Finally, if your child is not going to be in, please can 
you ring the school, on 01271 345164 
 
Cathy, Jane, Liia, Lisa and Tracey  
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Headteacher’s Awards 

Well done to the following children who 
have recently received Headteacher’s 
awards:- 

We are so proud of 

you 

Owl 
Harleigh x3 
Maya 
Olivia 
Anya 

Eagle 
Emilia 
Tommy 
Faith 
Eilidh 

Kingfisher 
Issac 
Tyler 

Primary Admissions 2025/26 
Was your child born between 1 September 2021 and 31 August 2022? 

 
Applications can be made from 15th November for a primary school place for September 2025.  You must apply 
for your child’s school place by 15th January 2025for primary school admissions in September 2025. 
 
You can apply for a school place online at:   www.devon.gov.uk/admissionsonline 
Or 
If you cannot access the school admissions website you can get more information by calling the Education 
Helpline on 0345 155 1019 or by emailing :-primaryschooladmissions@devon.gov.uk.   
 

If you need help applying online or haven’t got internet access at home please contact the school, we would be 
more than happy to help you.  You can view your offer on-line from 16th April 2025. 
 
Please ensure that the 2025 Supplementary Form for this school is returned to the school office by 15th 
January 2025.  This form is available from the school office, Barn a B’s Pre-School or via the school’s website:- 
www.ourladys.devon.sch.uk  under ‘Key Documents’ and in the ‘Admissions’ section.  
Without this form your child may be lower in the priorities for admission and risk not getting a place at Our 
Lady’s School. 

Update from Our Governors 
The Governors would like to congratulate the children 
and staff at the school for a great start 
to the academic year. It is lovely to see the children 
now becoming excited over the start of 
the festive period.  More information on the members 
of our Local CAST Board (LCB) is on the Governance 
page of our website along with our Governor meeting 
dates. 
 

https://ourladyscatholicpri.eschools.co.uk/
cms_manage/edit_page/286605 
 
We are here to Governors are there to provide 
oversight and accountability - we don't get involved in 
the day-to-day management of the school. We are 
available should you feel the need to contact us. 
Please contact us via our Clerk at clerk@olcs.uk. Of 
course your child’s class teacher should be contacted 
in the first instance to alert them to any concerns.  
 
Lydia Cawsey—Chair of Governors 

Robin 
Bonnie 
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Norah Bellot Court 
  
As part of our Intergenerational Project our 
Chaplains visited Norah Bellot Court to meet some 
residents. They had a fabulous time and joined 
them for refreshments and games.  We got to 
know them and had lots of fun. 

 

Puffin Class had a great time on Tuesday learning 

how to look after their teeth.  They learnt about 

what plaque can do to their teeth, they learnt 

about foods that contain sugar, they learnt about 

when the best time to brush their teeth was and 

also the best 

way to brush 

their 

teeth.  They 

had a fab 

time and 

some of 

them had 

purple 

mouths for 

the day.  
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PE Days 
When your child has PE they should be coming into 
school in their PE kits and remaining in them all day. 
 
Robin   Tuesday and Thursday 
Heron           Thursday and Friday 
Puffin            Tuesday and Wednesday 
Owl               Wednesday and Friday 
Eagle            Monday and Thursday 
Kingfisher    Monday and Friday 
Swallow       Monday and Tuesday  
 
PE lessons will continue to be held outside even in 
the rain so please ensure that your child has a 
waterproof coat, they may even need gloves and 
hats as we progress into the winter months.   
 
As the weather gets colder, if you have not done so 
already, you can purchase, for £15, a PE Hoodie with 
the school logo for children to wear for PE.  
Alternatively children can wear their school jumper 
for PE.  Please order these via the school office.  

School Website 
Please keep a check on the school website as this will 
be updated regularly.  The class pages have  class 
newsletters, photos, areas of topic etc.  You will find 
details on all our key documents and policies together 
with the current school dinner menu.   
 
Please visit:-      www.ourladys.devon.sch.uk 

Parents, Teachers and Friends Association (PTFA) 
 
As always, our wonderful PTFA are thinking and planning ahead.  Some dates for your diaries already are:- 
 
Xmas Disco—6th December—A reminder that the PTFA are holding our school disco on Friday 6th December.  
There are still plenty of spaces if your child would like to attend.  Please bring £3 per child to the school office 
before Friday. 

 
Chocolate Raffle—20th December 
 
We are looking for donations  of chocolate for the Christmas 
Children’s Chocolate Raffle.  Please drop any donations off to the 
school office.  The more chocolate we receive the more prizes 
there will be for the children to win.  Thank you in advance for your 
generosity. 

 
 
Please look out in the school newsletter  or Parentpay for future PTFA planned events for the Autumn and 
Spring term. 
 
Our PTFA meet on a Thursday once a month.  Please contact the school office if you are willing to help and 
would like to attend the next meeting and put any ideas forward. 

Heart of Gold Awards 
Well done to all the children who 
have achieved our Heart of Gold 
Award for displaying our school 
rules:- 

 
Harper 

Reggie 

Demi 

Reuben 

Mia P 
Scarlett 
Kya 
Sonia 
Lacey 

Henry 
Rose 
Marty 
Obie 
Violet-Rose 



Absence guidance for Parents/Carers 
What YOU must do: 
Telephone the school (ideally before 8.30am) each 
day of your child’s absence. 
Tell the school in advance of any medical appoint-
ments and bring in appointment cards/letters. 
If you are not sure whether your child is well 
enough to attend school, send them in anyway as 
they often perk up on arrival. 
Have a backup plan for if your child misses 
transport, call on a family member, neighbour or 
friend. 
If you and your child are experiencing difficulties 
with school attendance then talk to us as a first 
step so we can help! 
 
What WE will do: 
Check your child’s attendance every day. 
Phone home to discuss your child’s attendance 
with you. 
Invite you into school for attendance meetings if 
we are concerned. 
If we cannot establish a reason for absence, then 
we may make a welfare home visit. 
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Current school attendance is   96.0%  which is 
slightly above national average of 95.4%. 

Speech and Language Link Parent Portal  
 
https://speechandlanguage.link/parent-portal/ 
 
Speech and Language Link Parent Portal, an award-
winning speech and language support website for 
parents, carers and families. 
At Speech & Language Link, we understand that 
supporting your child’s language learning, alongside 
everything else that life demands from you, can be 
challenging. The Parent Portal provides ideas and 
advice, information and activities for developing your 
child’s understanding, talking and listening in a way 
that works for all of your family. 
 
How to use the site 
Visit the development tab to help you work out what 
the next steps are for your child’s learning and then 
go to the stage-appropriate activities section. You 
don’t always need to create a special time for 
working on listening and talking, use our everyday 
activities turn many routine tasks into support 
activities. 
Our speech and language therapists have devised 
support videos for you. Check out the ‘Can I have 
your attention please?’ series to help get your child in 
the right frame of mind for learning and access super 
fun games and ideas to encourage a range of 
language skills. 
 
Our activities are designed to fit around normal 
family life and by implementing some of them every 
day you can make a real difference to your child’s 
language development. 

School Choir Visits 
We are delighted that our wonderful school choir 
will be singing at The Memory Café’s Christmas party 
on Friday 6th December and then our annual 
Christmas time visit to Silverhill  Lodge on Tuesday 
17th December.  These 
events will take place 
during normal school 
hours and will be 
overseen by Mrs Fryers 
and Mrs Hynes. 
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